2022-2023 高三省级联测考试

英语试卷

班级	姓名
-7	/

注意事项:

- 1. 答卷前, 考生务必将自己的姓名、班级和考号填写在答题卡上。
- 2. 回答选择题时,选出每小题答案后,用 2B 铅笔把答题卡上对应题目的答案标号涂黑,如需 改动,用橡皮擦干净后,再选涂其他答案标号。回答非选择题时,将答案写在答题卡上。写在本 试卷上无效。
 - 3. 考试结束后,将本试卷和答题卡一并交回。

第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30分)

做题时,先将答案标在试卷上。录音内容结束后,你将有两分钟的时间将试卷上的答案转涂 到答题卡上。

第一节 (共 5 小题;每小题 1.5 分,满分之5 分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。 听完每段对话后,你都有10秒钟时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。 例. How much is the shirt?

A. £19. 15.

B. £9, 18.

C. £9. 15.

答案是 C。

1. Why does the man take this watch?

A. Its price is reasonable.

B. He likes it very much.

C. There is no other choice.

2. What will the speakers go to see this weekend?

A. An action movie.

B. A love story.

C. A comedy.

3. How long will the man have to wait?

A. 10 minutes.

B. 15 minutes.

C. 20 minutes.

4. What does the man usually do on Saturday morning?

A. Swim.

B. Walk.

C. Cycle.

5. What is the man mainly doing?

A. Arranging a pick-up. B. Making an apology.

C. Introducing his brother.

第二节(共15小题:每小题1.5分,满分22.5分)

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中 选出最佳选项。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题5秒钟;听完后,各小题 将给出5秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。 听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。

- 6. What do we know about the bald eagle?
 - A. It is well protected.
 - B. It is still endangered.
 - C. It will be off the endangered list.

7. What caused the bald eagle to	be in the current state?				
A. The chemicals used.					
B. The change of laws.					
C. The improved hunting meth	nods.				
听第7段材料,回答第8至10题	0				
8. Who is the woman?					
A. A waitress.	B. A sales girl.	C. A customer.			
9. What will the man drink?					
A. Tea.	B. Juice.	C. Coffee.			
10. What kind of dressing does t	he man want?				
A. French.	B. Blue cheese.	C. Italian.			
听第8段材料,回答第11至13是	近 。				
11. What is the probable relation	ship between the speakers?				
A. Husband and wife.	B. Mother and son.	C. Brother and sister.			
12. What does the woman think	INI				
A. Mutton and beef.	B. Vegetables.	C. Bread and cakes.			
13. Why will the man drop by th	ne library?				
A. To borrow some videos	B. To return some books.	C. To return some videos.			
听第9段材料,回答第14至17是	可。				
14. Where does the conversation	probably take place?				
A. At the haircut's.	B. In the schoolyard.	C. In the office.			
15. What do we know about Anne Wallis?					
A. She is tall.	B. She has black hair.	C. She wears glasses.			
16. Where does the man live?					
A. In a host family.	B. In an apartment.	C. In a hotel room.			
17. What will the man probably	do next?				
A. Make a phone.	B. Move house.	C. Visit a friend.			
听第 10 段材料,回答第 18 至 20	题。				
18. What is the speaker's attitud	e toward those who arrive late?				
A. Disapproving.	B. Favourable.	C. Tolerant.			
19. How can you get rid of the h	nabit of being late?				
A. Avoid doing things at nigh	nt.				
B. Make preparations in adva	nce.				
C. Put all you need outside th	ne door.				
20. What topic does the speaker	focus on?				
A. Being polite.	B. Forming a habit.	C. Keeping time.			

第二部分 阅读(共两节,满分50分)

第一节(共15小题;每小题2.5分,满分37.5分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的A、B、C和D四个选项中,选出最佳选项。

A

Nonfiction Books We Can't Wait To Read In 2023

Birdgirl

By Mya-Rose Craig

As a passionate birder, environmentalist, and activist, 20-year-old Mya-Rose Craig is a true force of nature. In her book, *Birdgirl*, Craig documents her family's adventures around the world. They watch birds and celebrate the natural world. Along the way, Craig reveals how being in nature plays a vital role in her family's well-being.

Publication date: July 28, 2023

Saving Time

By Jenny Odell

In Saving Time, Odell reveals how throughout history the idea of time has been commercialized, forcing us into an artificial system of counting down the days and hours. Odell proposes living with a different clock, one that's in tune with the patterns of nature and our brain.

Publication date: July 7, 2023

The Climate Book

By Greta Thunberg

It's hard to believe that climate activist Greta Thunberg will only turn 20 this year. Her inspirational solo protests and school strikes focused the world on the climate emergency—and she's determined to show us that we can live in peace with nature. In *The Climate Book*, Thunberg draws on insight from more than 100 experts to create a climate profile that equips us to take action.

Publication date: June 14, 2023

Quietly Hostile

By Samantha Irby

We adore Samantha Irby's comedic essays. So we can't wait to dive into *Quietly Hostile*, Irby's latest collection of essays. In it, Irby reflects on the life she leads, mining the absurdities(荒谬) of day-to-day existence and her newfound success in show business. The book will have you "crying and laughing" in the best way possible.

Publication date: August 16, 2023

21. Which book is related to travel?

A. Birdgirl.

B. Saving Time.

C. The Climate Book.

D. Quietly Hostile.

22. What do Saving Time and The Climate Book have in common?

A. Both emphasize man's impact on nature.

B. Both make their points in a humorous tone.

C. Both document the author's own experiences.

D. Both deal with the harmony between man and nature.

- 23. Whose book comes out last?
 - A. Mya-Rose Craig's.
 - C. Greta Thunberg's.

B. Jenny Odell's.

D. Samantha Irby's.

B

At a very young age, Maria studied music and dance. In her early teens, she and her family moved to Los Angeles in search of opportunities. Maria pursued all forms of dance but was drawn specifically to ballet. She worked constantly under the most famous teachers of the day, but the opportunity she longed for would not arrive until she moved to New York City.

The big city can be difficult for a teenager, especially a dancer auditioning(试演) daily while keeping up with training. Still, Maria's efforts paid off and her success began to build. As she travelled the globe dancing at various theatres, she became a household name — a name she refused to change when some suggested that her American Indian origin might be standing in the way of her success.

"Above all, I wanted to be appreciated as a prima (芭蕾舞女主演), never as someone who was an American Indian ballerina," she said.

Maria had accomplished her dreams at a very young age dancing for the New York City Ballet, but there was more. She became the first-ever prima ballerina from the United States at a time when that honour belonged mostly to European dancers. And she did it without ever giving up on her origin. She kept her original name, proud of who she was and where she'd come from. She never stopped listening to the music inside her, remarking, "A ballerina takes steps given to her and makes them her own." Indeed she did.

Later in life, Maria taught hundreds of young girls to follow their dreams. Her work was inspired in part by her belief that "very often you are in the right place, at the right time, but you don't know it."

- 24. Why did Maria and her family move to Los Angeles?
 - A. To seek chances.

B. To work as a teacher.

C. To go to a dance school.

D. To experience a new life.

- 25. What plays a major role in Maria's success?
 - A. Her good luck.

B. Her hard training.

C. Her teachers' help.

D. Her American Indian origin.

- 26. What might be Maria's opinion?
 - A. Every American Indian deserves respect.
 - B. Being a dancer has nothing to do with birth.
 - C. Being an American Indian helped her succeed.
 - D. Sometimes a name can affect a person's success.
- 27. What can be the best title of this text?
 - A. What It Takes to Be a Dancer
 - B. How to Seize the Opportunity
 - C. The Long Journey to a Prima Ballerina
 - D. The Belief a European Dancer Insists on

Vacations are being redefined to improve your wellness experience. The new popular word is "sleep tourism" and the focus is on ensuring that you rest well at night and actually return from your vacation feeling refreshed and energetic.

When away, vacationers traditionally like to make use of every second of the day. They rush from site to site, eat meals at all hours of the day, and watch shows at night. Sleep is often put aside.

When vacationers finally get to their hotel room at night, they find it hard to sleep. In fact, 63 percent of Americans have trouble sleeping when they are away. Urban hotels may be centrally located, but noisy traffic and flashing city lights often pervade hotel rooms.

Noise aside, many people simply do not sleep well when they are away from their own bed. This may simply reflect being a creature of habit. People may have pain at night, allergies, and issues that make sleep challenging when away.

Sleep tourism addresses these issues and more. Special sleep suites have been thoughtfully designed to offer quiet, darkness, and peace. Hotels are investing in artificial intelligence mattresses(床垫) that control climate and have cushions(缓冲垫) to relieve pressure points. The mattresses can also track sleep statistics and offer vacationers feedback on their sleep patterns.

Sleep suites are a huge advance in tourism and are now found in wellness hotels around the world. Each offers different ways of promoting sleep. No matter which sleep suite you choose, the goal is to sleep well so you can improve your health and well-being. Sinking into a comfortable bed should be the best part of a trip!

The hope is that more hotels adapt to this wellness trend and return to the original purpose of a hotel room, which is sleep! Now you can tour around by day and have sweet dreams by night.

- 28. Why are vacations redefined?
 - A. To remind people to choose suitable hotels.
 - B. To encourage people to take more vacations.
 - C. To highlight the relaxing purpose of vacations.
 - D. To show the importance of vacations to people.
- 29. What is the probable meaning of the underlined word "pervade" in Paragraph 3?
 - A. Fill.
- B. Shake.
- C. Decorate.
- D. Darken.

- 30. What does Paragraph 4 mainly talk about?
 - A. How noise affects people's sleep in a hotel.
 - B. Why many people sleep badly in new places.
 - C. What problems vacationers should deal with.
 - D. When vacationers will have trouble sleeping.
- 31. What can the artificial intelligence mattresses do for vacationers?
 - A. Guarantee them good dreams.
- B. Ensure their safety.
- C. Change their sleep patterns.
- D. Monitor their sleep.

Up until now, there hasn't been a need for the moon to have its own time. Each country that sent a mission to the moon simply used its own time system. Dozens of lunar missions from different countries have been planned for the coming years. These missions will need to communicate with each other. For different systems to work together smoothly, they will all need to agree on what time it is.

On Earth, most countries base their times on Coordinated Universal Time (UTC). The International Space Station (ISS) is used by people from many different countries. To keep things simple and fair, the ISS also uses UTC.

Using UTC on the moon is one option. Space agencies could send a UTC time signal to the moon, just like they do with the ISS. That would make it easy for people on Earth to know what time it is on the moon.

But there are some problems with the idea. If the UTC time signal failed, systems that depended on it could also fail. Another problem with using UTC is that the moon's days are very different from Earth days. One full day on the moon lasts about 29.5 Earth days. That means night and day each last about two Earth weeks.

What makes the problem especially tricky is that moon time really is different. Gravity affects how quickly time passes. Because the moon has about 1/6 of the Earth's gravity, clocks there would run faster—about 56 microseconds every day.

The space agencies will be sending lots of satellites to the moon over the next few years. The goal is to use the satellites to create a lunar GPS, so that astronauts and rovers(探测器) can figure out where they are instantly. But for a GPS system to work, the satellites must have very precise timing.

For now, scientists at the space agencies aren't sure what lunar time will look like. But they are pointing out a problem that needs to be solved for future moon missions to work together smoothly.

- 32. What is the purpose of using lunar time in the future?
 - A. To better explore the moon resources.
 - B. To make the moon a better place to live on.
 - C. To be able to control lunar missions from Earth.
 - D. To make different moon missions co-work smoothly.
- 33. Why is ISS mentioned in the second paragraph?
 - A. To show how scientists work together in space.
 - B. To stress the importance of using the different time.
 - C. To introduce the idea of using UTC on the moon.
 - D. To offer an example of fair play in space research.
- 34. What makes it more difficult to keep time on the moon?
 - A. Less gravity on the moon.

B. The moon's longer day.

C. The distance from Earth.

D. Lack of steady signals.

- 35. From which section of a website can the text be found?
 - A. Culture.
- B. Science.
- C. Finance.

D. Climate.

第二节(共5小题;每小题2.5分,满分12.5分)

根据短文内容,从短文后的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

Everyone knows that exercise is great for body, mind, and mood. But it is sometimes hard to get to the gym. <u>36</u>! Some 50 percent of people who join gyms in January cancel their memberships within six months, and 40 percent of these people quit by the month's end. Here are some ways to get you back to the exercise club.

37

Everyone has favourite tunes that make them move. Choose a playlist of lifting songs that sail you through a hard workout. If you like to learn new things, pick an interesting podcast(播客). And if you like books, choose an audible(有声的) book. If you want to hear how the plot unfolds, you will have to go back to the gym!

Make it social

It is easier to work out when you are with a group of people who are doing the same exercises. 38. Or, make yourself a workout partner. When you plan to meet a friend for exercise, you will not want to let your friend down.

Use the ten-minute rule

Yes, you can trick yourself into exercising! Tell yourself that you are going to the gym for a quick ten-minute workout. Once you are there, you may feel that it is not so hard to do another ten minutes. 39.

Make a reward system

- 40 . Appreciate the fact that your body needs this and enjoy the uplifting mood you are experiencing. Remembering this feeling will help get you out the door the next time. If you need a more reward, promise yourself a new workout T-shirt or shoes after you reach a predetermined exercise goal.
- A. Use a motivating playlist
- B. Push yourself a little harder
- C. Do not despair, you are not alone
- D. Plan ahead and set an alarm as a reminder
- E. This may inspire you to keep up with the others
- F. If you do go home after ten minutes, it is better than not coming here
- G. After you finish a workout, take a few minutes to enjoy that good feeling

第三部分 语言运用(共两节,满分30分)

第一节(共 15 小题;每小题 1 分,满分 15 分)

阅读下面短文,从每题所给的A、B、C、D四个选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

A family living in beautiful Lake Tahoe, California, didn't pay any real attention to the "snoring-like(像鼾声的) noises" they could hear coming from beneath their floor. Their neighbours apparently couldn't __41__ it, and as this family were unable to identify the __42__ of the noise, they decided to ignore it.

But when __43 __came around this past April, the mother bear sleeping for several months __44 __, as did her four young yearling bears. __45 __, a total of five black bears had been sleeping under their house for the __46 __ winter. The bears had easily gained __47 __ through an opening in the fence. The family who wish to remain anonymous(匿名的) put out a call for help in __48 __ the unwanted guests.

Black bears like these are relatively <u>53</u> in parts of California. Volunteers from the BEAR League are frequently called upon in spring to homeowners in safely encouraging bears to leave the house once their winter <u>55</u> is over.

bears to reave the nouse	Office their training	- II NI	
41. A. hear	B. prevent	C. concern	D. stand
42. A. harm	B. frequency	C. measurement	D. source
43. A. spring	B. summer	C. autumn	D. winter
44. A. got back	B. ran away	C. woke up	D. took over
45. A. Suddenly	B. Fortunately	C. Incredibly	D. Importantly
46. A. coming	B. noisy	C. permanent	D. entire
47. A. access	B. admission	C. freedom	D. recognition
48. A. protecting	B. removing	C. welcoming	D. avoiding
49. A. understand	B. remember	C. believe	D. deny
50. A. information	B. skills	C. services	D. opportunities
51. A. break	B. step	C. rush	D. fall
52. A. fence	B. hill	C. forest	D. coin
53. A. common	B. rare	C. safe	D. large
54. A. have	B. assist	C. watch	D. stop
55. A. vacation	B. journey	C. sleep	D. dream

第二节(共10小题;每小题1.5分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

Famous musician Wang Wei started learning and researching about Chinese <u>____56___</u> (music) instrument made of bamboo in 1991. He has found that among <u>____57___</u> 90 wind instruments identified by the Chinese Music Dictionary, 47 are made of bamboo. Over the past three decades, the talented musician <u>____58___</u> (travel) around the country to find the <u>____59__</u> (fine) materials for making bamboo instruments. The small balcony at his home has become his studio for making the instruments.

He also gathered a group of musicians to form the <u>60</u> (country) first bamboo orchestra(管弦乐队). The orchestra now has more than 20 members. Wang is also proud that the orchestra's birth and <u>61</u> (develop) are also an effort of protecting the environment by using fast-growing bamboo. Besides live performances, he is also the director of an ongoing exhibition, 62 more than 100 bamboo instruments are on display in his hometown.

Bamboo is a main material for Chinese ethnic (民族的) groups from the south, such as Yunnan, Guizhou and Hainan provinces, __63_ (make) instruments. Wang has collected a variety of those instruments __64_ has visited those ethnic musicians, some of whom are inheritors of instruments __65_ (list) on the National Intangible Cultural Heritage.

第四部分 写作(共两节,满分40分)心

第一节(满分15分)

假定你是李华,你校上周日组织高三学生进行了一次春游,请你给校报《英语角》栏目写一篇 报道。内容包括:1.活动目的;2.活动细节;3.活动收获。

注意:1. 词数 80 左右;

2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

A Spring Outing		

第二节(满分25分)

阅读下面材料,根据其内容和所给段落开头语续写两段,使之构成一篇完整的短文。

Sixty-five-year-old Kevin Hyde of Cape May, New Jersey has been sailing his whole life. He recently invited his friend, Joe DiTommasso, along with Joe's dog, Minnie, on a sailing trip to Florida aboard his sailboat. He had planned the voyage as a Christmas gift to himself. The first leg of their journey went well, and they stopped for a break in the Outer Banks of North Carolina.

That's where things went wrong. The sailors had set sail from North Carolina and were on route to Florida when suddenly the skies darkened and they found themselves inside a massive storm at sea.

"I've never heard winds so bad my whole life!" Joe recalled. As the ocean moved violently around them, the 50-foot mast(榄杆) of the sailboat broke off, leaving them with no way to control the boat. Their radios didn't work either, leaving them at the mercy of the stormy sea.

"We were just being pushed out to sea farther and farther," said Kevin. "It's like finding a needle in a pile of hay in this situation, the waves were bigger than my boat."

When Kevin and Joe's families lost touch with them, they reported them missing to the Coast Guard. Soon, a full search was launched via air and sea, but rescuers weren't even sure which direction to start looking for them.

Adrift(飘流) for days with no mast, gas, or electricity, Kevin and Joe prayed for rescue. By the 10th day at sea, they were nearly out of water and feeling more desperate than ever.

"We had no more water left, nothing," said Joe. "We were sucking(舔) water out of the waterlines." Just when it seemed that all was lost, they got help from the most unbelievable source: a massive international cargo ship called the Silver Muna that was travelling from Amsterdam to New York City. Incredibly, an attentive crew member spotted the tiny sailboat, which at that point had drifted to about 200 miles off the coast of Delaware.

Captain Neeraj Chaudhary was in charge of the Silver Muna. They were just passing and they weren't looking for the lost seamen, nor had they received any signals for help.

注意:1. 续写词数应为 150 左右;

2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

But the captain immediately stopped his ship.

Joe and Kevin soon recovered and returned to their loved ones.